
Headteacher message 

I had a lovely time in a year 4 class today listening to the 

children consider extending the school day by one hour.  

At first they were not too keen however after realising that 

schools in Wales had been doing activities such as cooking 

and martial arts, many reconsidered.  I am looking forward 

to seeing the writing they produce around  this topic. 

Thank you year 4! 

 

Strike Action 

The following classes will be closed on Tuesday: 

Dahlia  

Waterlily 

Protea 

Purple Butterflies 

Iris  

 

Hayfever 

As we are now in the  hay fever season, it is really im-

portant to inform your child’s class teacher  if your child 

suffers from hayfever.  If your child is required to take 

medication during the school day, please ensure that you 

speak to Miss Lumbera in the school office. 

 

Dates for diary 

Class assemblies 

 

Please note date change for year 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 1st May 

School close Bank Holiday 

Tuesday 2nd May 

Strike day for some classes 

Monday 8th May 

King’s Coronation Bank Holiday 

Tuesday 9th—Friday 12th May 

Year 6 SATs week 

Friday 19th May—Sunday 21st May 

Year 6 PGL residential  

Thursday 25th May 

Class photographs 

Monday 29th May—Friday 2nd June  

School Closed half term  

Monday 5th June 

School Close Inset day 

Tuesday 6th June 

Children return to school 

Attendance Stars 

KS1— Jasmine class 96.6% 

KS2—Sunflower class 95.5% 

Whole school— 91.7% 

Our school target is 96% 

Well done to Jasmine and Sunflower classes! 

Appointments 

A gentle reminder to try to arrange medical ap-

pointments outside of school hours where it is at 

all possible.  In the event that appointments have 

to take place during the school day, please let the 

office and your child’s class teacher know in ad-

vance.   

Any absence relating to a  child having to accom-

pany a sibling to a medical appointment will be 

recorded as unauthorised. 

Class  Date 

Butterflies Wednesday 28th 

June 

Butterflies Wednesday 5th July 



  

 

 

 

 

 



 



In Rose Class, we have started a new topic in computing— Selection in quizzes  

We used the laptops for our lesson—the children were so well engaged in their 
learning. They didn't want to stop. We are looking forward to our next lessons. 



In Rose Class, we have been discussing the imminent King’s coronation.. To 
mark  and honour this very special occasion , we tried our hand at King Charles 
portraits. What do you think?  



 

 

 

In Dahlia class, this week, we have started our letters to Prime Min-
ster, Rishi Sunak, to persuade him to help the environment and stop 
the harming of animals and other wildlife. We looked at the features 
of a letter and how we should address someone who we don't know 
formally. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Year 4 have been investigating which materials would work well if we needed 
to soundproof something. Each group had a sealed box containing rice, then 
they added particular material layer by layer. After each layer,  they tested 
to see if the rice in the box could still be heard when they shook the box. We 
used cling film, aluminium foil, plastic, duct tape, newspaper and bubble wrap.  

Lots of children predicted that the bubble wrap would be the most effective.  

Were they correct?  

You'll have to ask someone in Lotus or Protea Class!  

 


